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St. John Paul II 

Welcome to Our  
Newest Member! 
Kristi Gulbranson (below center) 
was sworn in as Sioux Falls Serra 

 
also a recent convert to  
Catholicism.  She is seen below 
with Sioux Falls Serra Club  
President John Michels and  
Membership Vice President Laurel 

 

Regional Director 
Richard G. Arians 
of Madison Lake, 
MN was a guest 

speaker at our 
recent Annual 

Retreat at Abbey 
of the Hills.  He 

spoke on ways to 
increase vocations 

and Serran  
membership. 



treat on 4/23/16 and spoke to us about her vocation.) 
 
     I am truly a prairie woman! My roots go deep into the 
soil of my family environment saturated with an explicit 
faith and a love of God's creation. Yes, I was nurtured and 
loved as the youngest of five children. Since I grew up on a 
ranch between Herried and Pollock, the loves of my life 
were my ponies, the round-ups and the western lifestyle 
that were mine. I trudged off to a country school two miles 
from my home with such a small enrollment that I was the 
only one in my class all eight years. My teachers' 
preparation consisted of six weeks of summer school at 
Northern State College after high school graduation. My 
love for teaching remains with me today. 
     I left home at age 14 to attend Notre Dame High 
School in Mitchell, SD, taught by the Aberdeen  
Presentation Sisters. My memory of the Sisters is that they 
were hard-working loving human beings with a little humor 
sprinkled in their lives. They were very real and  
down-to-earth---no pretense. 
     After a semester at Presentation College, Aberdeen, I 
joined the Convent and continued my education in 
preparation to be a classroom teacher for parish schools 
throughout the state. I was privileged to teach middle and 
junior high levels in St. Mary, Sioux Falls, Milbank, Mitchell, 
Madison and back to St. Mary, Sioux Falls.  
     I left SD to go to Willmar, MN to do pastoral ministry 
for 5 years and the beginning of my travels to Israel, Sinai, 
Turkey and Greece. The taste of international travel and 
my love for various global cultures increased. Some of the 
places and cultures that I have been a part of are Ireland, 
France, Germany, Italy, Spain, Mexico and Chile in Latin 
American, Thailand, Australia, Papua New Guinea and  
numerous places in Canada. I carry within me many  
peoples and cultures which color my outlook, my attitudes 
and my prayer.  
     One of the most valuable gifts of God that came my 
way was an Adult Development Program. This perspective 
of human beings is the basis on which I live my own life and 
promote the life of others. At present, I am the Formation 
Director of the Aberdeen Presentation Sisters. Also, I am 
working on the International level preparing persons to 
become PRH educators.  
     Another love of my life was working with young adult 

college students in the Newman Center at SDSU in 
Brookings for twenty years. College life kept me young 
at heart. I partnered with five diocesan priests in this 
work over those years. The priest who "hired me" was 
Father Chuck Cimpl. I worked the longest with Father 
Michael Griffin. The whole ministerial experience was 
one of deep joy and satisfaction and the place where 
many of my God-given gifts were developed and used.  
     In conclusion, God continues to bless me with good 
health and energy. What the future has in store for me 
the remaining years of my life is a mystery yet to be 
discovered and lived.  

Sister Joan Marie 
Brandner: 
A Prairie Woman 

Reflections from a President 
Mark Shishnia 

 
How my time as president of Serra Aberdeen 
has flown!  This Spring we celebrated our 21st anniversary 
of our original charter.  I recall that my first job as a our 
club's leader was in helping with the 16th anniversary of the  
charter!   One of the reasons these five years has gone by 
so quickly is the fun that I have had with the members of 
Serra.  The members of our group  have proven to be loyal 
to the promotion of vocations through Serra.  They are 
tireless and driven.  I have learned so much from my 
club!  Meeting other Serrans outside of our club and those 
who share our mission has added to this most enjoyable 
experience.   
As each new pastor and associate came to serve in our 
parish, we were given a new energy and God also gave us 
renewed direction.  Fr. Ed Pierce, Fr. Shane Stevens and 
now Fr. Mark Lichter  have been such a gift and truly a 
blessing for our parish and club in many unique ways.  In 
this diversity, our club has truly grown in both numbers 
and conviction.  I have learned much from Jesus and  
Junipero in our time together.  I have learned that when we 
take it to the Lord and have true trust and abandonment, 
Jesus will permeate our work and our intentions.  When 
we try to make things happen without this trust, relying on 
pure reasoning and putting our faith in statistics and  
probability, our vision will fall short.  We must put our 
trust in the amazing true and pure power of the Holy Spirit. 
We are so much more than a club.  We are so much more 
vital than we know.  We have been given a gift to raise up 
the name of Jesus through an increase of vocations in the 
Catholic faith.  Trusting in the power of God through  
prayer, we are Serra. 



 

 104.3 in Sioux Falls! 

Culhane was a recent guest at 

sharing the history and creation of 
Lamb Radio for Eastern South  

Dakota.  He is pictured here with 
 

Newly-Ordained Deacon  
Headlines Watertown Meeting 

Deacon Tom Hartman (center) has been assigned this 
Summer to Watertown before he begins his final year on 

his way toward priestly ordination.  He graciously  
accepted the invitation on July 16 to speak to the  

Watertown Serra Club before heading down to Sioux 
Falls for the Holy Smokes Car Show.  He is pictured 

here with several Serra Club members and Sr. Brandner. 



Right: Sioux Falls  
Serrans Pam Michels 
and Cynthia Gaspar 

participated in a  
celebratory picnic at  
Huntimer on July 8th  
honoring St. Junipero  

Serra. Chaplain  
Fr. Anthony Urban  

celebrated Mass  

Chicken  
was served. 

Left:  The recent Holy Smoke Car Show held July 16 at  

Isaiah Lamb (top left) and Tyler Pranger (bottom left) a chance to  
compete in a Trike Race against Seminarians Max Marko (top 

center), Will Penisten (top right), and Bailey Lauret  
(bottom right). 

Left:  Serrans representing each club 
in Eastern South Dakota share a meal 
during a break at their recent retreat 
in Marvin, SD. Seated clockwise  
beginning from bottom left are   
Frank Waldt, Connie Stoebner, Lori 
Devine, Dianne Breen, Diane Kranz, 
and Rosie Waldt. 

Above:  Aberdeen President Mark Shishnia shows off his tro-
phy, his family, and his modified 1979 Porsche 924 at the  

Holy Smokes Car Show. 

Above:  Watertown Serran  
Matt Kranz and Sioux Falls Serran  

Sam Nastase share a moment during a 
break at the recent retreat at Abbey 

of the Hills. 


